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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Brother 
Knights, 
 

Thank 
You! As my 2 year tem 
comes to an end, I thank you 
for your support. It has been 
my privilege and blessing to 
have served our Council. We 
have accomplished much, 
supported the Parish and 
Community in many ways.  

I could not be more 
proud to have worked beside 
many of you and the 
wonderful things we have 
participated in. The Silver 
Rose was the most beautiful 
prayer service I have 
witnessed.   

With much 
anticipation we have the St. 
Joseph Icon coming in 
September.  I can only 
imagine another beautiful 
experience.  

From our Measure-Up 
collections for children with 
"Special Needs", clothing for 
St Francis, Coats for Kids 
down to collecting for food 
pantries, Council 14282 has 
done so much! I pray for 
your continued support of the 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
new officers, watch for the 
email which will include the 
Ballot for the Officers in 2022 
- 2023.  

With a heavy heart I 
will turn over the reins to our 
new and very worthy Grand 
Knight Mark Warren. I 
know he will receive the 
same support I received. 

With a gracious heart 
I thank you all.  God Bless! 

 

Vivat Jesus!  
 Dave Heilman, 

Grand Knight  
 

 

St. 
Boniface  
Bishop 

and 
Martyr 

c. 675-754  
June 5 

 
Boniface, 
born in 
Crediton in 
Anglo-
Saxon 
England, Boniface, known as the 
apostle of the Germans, was an 
English Benedictine monk who 
gave up being elected abbot to 
devote his life to the conversion of 
the Germanic tribes. Two 
characteristics stand out: his 
Christian orthodoxy and his fidelity 
to the pope of Rome. 

His first missionary journey 
occurred in 719 at the request of 
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Pope Gregory II. Paganism was a 
way of life. What Christianity he did 
find had either lapsed into 
paganism or was mixed with error. 
It was on this trip, around the time 
of Winter Solstice, that he was said 
to have come across a group of 
pagans worshipping an old oak 
tree. Horrified by what he saw as 
blasphemy, the all-action St 
Boniface grabbed the nearest axe 
and hacked down the tree. 

These are the conditions 
that Boniface was to report in 722 
on his first return visit to Rome. 
The Holy Father instructed him to 
reform the German Church. 
Boniface later admitted that his 
work would have been 
unsuccessful, from a human 
viewpoint, without a letter of safe-
conduct from Charles Martel, the 
powerful Frankish ruler, 
grandfather of Charlemagne. 
Boniface was finally made a 
regional bishop and authorized to 
organize the whole German 
Church. He was eminently 
successful. 

In the Frankish kingdom, 
he met great problems because of 
lay interference in bishops’ 
elections, the worldliness of the 
clergy and lack of papal control.  
During a final mission to the 
Frisians, Boniface and 53 
companions were massacred while 
he was preparing converts for 
confirmation. 

In order to restore the 
Germanic Church to its fidelity to 
Rome and to convert the pagans, 
Boniface had been guided by two 
principles. The first was to restore 
the obedience of the clergy to their 
bishops in union with the pope of 
Rome. The second was the 
establishment of many houses of 
prayer which took the form of 
Benedictine monasteries. A great 
number of Anglo-Saxon monks 
and nuns followed him to the 
continent, where he introduced the 
Benedictine nuns to the active 
apostolate of education. 

Organizer, educator, and 
reformer, Boniface profoundly 
influenced the course of 
intellectual, political, and 
ecclesiastical history in Germany 

and France throughout the Middle 
Ages. He unified the missionary 
movement by bringing it under the 
control of Rome. 
 

 

Measure Up Campaign 
 
This year’s 
Measure-Up 
campaign was a 
huge success! 
Thank you to our 
volunteers who 
collected at 
Henderson and 
High Sts. and to 
those volunteers 
who collected 
after the weekend Masses.   
 

 

2022-2023 
Candidates 
For Office 

 
The following 
are candidates 
for office for the 2022-2023 
fraternal year (beginning July 1, 
2022).  The election will be held 
during the June 21, 2022 general 
meeting: 
 
Grand Knight – Mark Warren 
Deputy Grand Knight – Jim Silcott 
Chancellor – Jim Davoli 
Advocate – Dcn. Jeffery Fortkamp 
Treasurer – Greg Campbell 
Recorder – Dick Jones 
Warden – Open* 
Guard – Dan Hageman 
 
1

st
 Year Trustee – Lou Griffith 

2
nd

 Year Trustee – Bob Brehm 
3

rd
 Year Trustee – Ed Price 

 
Appointed Positions: 
 
Financial Secretary – Open* 
Lecturer – J. Michael Finn 
 
*Any member interested in the 
position of Warden, please contact 
Grand Knight Dave Heilman 
 

 
 

Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please 
attend the monthly meetings. We 
do need your ideas to help us 
grow. Please join us at the  
ideas. Meetings are held the third 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 
PM, in the Ave Maria Room 
(formerly the Old Rectory). Mark 
your calendar or log the dates in 
your smarty phone! The dates 
for future OLP Council meetings 
are: 

June 21, 2022 
July 19, 2022 

August 19, 2022 
 

Up Coming Events 

 
June 5th – Pentecost Sunday and 
Rosary Sunday  
June 5

th
 – Ladies Tea, need 

volunteers to set up and take down 
tables 
June 7th – Officer’s Meeting via 
Zoom 
June 12th – Trinity Sunday 
June 19

th
 – Father's Day 

 

 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The deadline 
for 
submitting 
items for the 
newsletter is 
d the 3

rd
 of each month. Let me 

know if there is something you 
wish publicized. You can reach me 
by email at FCoolavin@aol.com 
or by phone at 614-268-4166. 
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Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 
and for any members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to the 
great evil that is abortion. 
 

 

Wanted – New Members 
 

The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On-line registration for 
new members is now available 

at www.KofC.org.  
Help us continue to grow 

our Council. We currently have 
97 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 

 

Please remember the 
deceased members of the 
Our Lady of Peace Council 
#14282: 
 

Alfred Girlando 
Rev. Edward McFarland 

Terrence Deibel 
Paul McCloskey 
Thomas Close 
Eugene Nolan 
Paul McMahon 

Brian Reis 
 

Rest in Peace 

 

Mt Carmel Hospital 
Columbus, Ohio 

 

 
 
Mt. Carmel Hospital was begun by 
Dr. William Ballard Hawkes. He 
donated the lot and provided initial 
financing. It was originally known 
as Hawkes Hospital of Mt. 
Carmel. 

Before the building was 
completed Dr. Hawkes died in 
1883, and Dr. John Waterman 
Hamilton (1823-1898) completed 
the work. The hospital was located 
on West Street and Davis Avenue 
in Franklinton. 

Dr. Hamilton secured the 
services of the Sisters of the Holy 
Cross, led by Mother Mary 
Angela Gillespie, CSC to take 
over the hospital. Mother Angela 
and one sister (Sister Mary Rupina 
Dunn) opened the Hospital on July 
5, 1886.  It was formally dedicated 
on July 16, 1886 on the feast of 
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel by the 
Diocesan Vicar General, Msgr. 
Francis X. Specht. 

The first addition to the 
hospital was made in 1891. At that 
time the building was enlarged to 
make room for more patients. The 
corner-stone for this building was 
blessed by Bishop Watterson on 
May 31, 1891. 

The Training School for 
Nurses was opened on September 
15, 1903. The first graduates 
received their diplomas in 1906. 
Eight Holy Cross Sisters were 
included in this class. 

In 1906 a second building 
adjoining the old one was started 
and it included a chapel and 120 
additional private rooms for 
patients.  

Another building, 
consisting of 120 rooms, with 
recreation halls, library and three 

classrooms, was erected, and 
opened on February 2, 1921. This 
was the home for the student 
nurses.  

In 1934, there were 114 
nurses and 26 Sisters on the 
service roll of the hospital. It was 
equipped to take care of 239 
patients. 

The hospital was one of 
the first to meet the requirements 
of the American College of 
Surgeons in 1919.  
 

 
 

Mother Mary Angela Gillespie 
(1824-1887) 

 

 

Pope Francis 
To Lead 

Rosary for 
Peace in 
Ukraine 

 
Pope Francis will lead a Rosary for 
peace as a sign of hope for those 
suffering from the ongoing war in 
Ukraine and wars around the 
world. The news was announced 
in a statement:  “At the conclusion 
of the Marian month, Pope Francis 
wishes to offer a sign of hope to 
the world, suffering from the 
conflict in Ukraine and deeply 
wounded by the violence of the 
many wars still active.” 

On Tuesday, 31 May, at 
6pm, the Pope will pray the Rosary 
before the statue of Mary Regina 
Pacis in Rome's Marian Basilica. 

"All the faithful in every 
part of the world are invited to 
support Pope Francis in his prayer 
to the Queen of Peace," the 
statement encouraged. 
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